
 
 
Police Committee 
11-3-22 
8:00 a.m. 
 
Members Present:  Kenneth Rathje, Clint Braun and Christopher Stahl 
Others Present:  Jamie Learman & Chief Deborah Hopkins 
 
Meeting called to order at 8:00 a.m. 
 
The committee met with potential academy candidate Danielle Booms.  She described herself and why 
she wants to be in Law Enforcement. 
 
Chief Hopkins informed the committee that she was having knee surgery on November 14th and she would 
be off for some time.  She talked about lining people up to fill shifts.  She also presented a new roster, 
with the addition of Eric Wissner, for the council to approve.  The committee was all in favor of approving 
up to 6 weeks off for Chief Hopkins, with review, if needed, after the 6 weeks is up. 
 
Chief Hopkins asked the committee about the use of part time officers for the winter months.  Both 
members were in favor of using part time through the winter, whenever she could get them to work. 
 
The committee met with potential academy candidate Chase Howard.  He described himself and why he 
wants to be in Law Enforcement. 
 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:30 a.m. 
 
 
 
 
Jamie Learman, Office Admin./Clerk                                                  Kenneth Rathje, Chairperson 
 


